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Dear Parishioners, 
 
You should be receiving this sometime before Holy Week but 
I'm writing on Mardi Gras (Fat Tuesday), the day before Ash 
Wednesday. It was so good to see so many of you at our  
celebration at the Hartford Town Hall! 
 
Did you know that Pope Francis declared 2024 as a "Year of 
Prayer?" Pope Francis announced the start of a Year of Prayer 
in preparation for the Catholic Church’s 2025 Jubilee Year. 
 
In his Angelus address, the pope said that a Year of Prayer  -
which started on Jan. 21 - will be “a year dedicated to  
rediscovering the great value and absolute need for prayer in 
one’s personal life, in the life of the Church, and in the 
world.” “Dear brothers and sisters, the coming months will 
lead us to the opening of the Holy Door, with which we will 
begin the jubilee,” Pope Francis said from the window of the 
Apostolic Palace. “I ask you to intensify your prayer to  
prepare us to live this event of grace well and to experience 
the power of God’s hope. That is why today we begin a Year of 
Prayer.” 
 
The pope said that the Vatican’s Dicastery for  
Evangelization will publish resources to help Catholic  
communities to more fully participate in the Year of Prayer. 
The Holy See Press Office has also announced that a press 
conference on the Year of Prayer will take place on Jan. 23. 
The Vatican and the city of Rome are expecting an estimated 
35 million people to flock to the Eternal City for the 2025  
Jubilee Year of Hope — the first ordinary jubilee since the 
Great Jubilee of 2000. 
 
A jubilee is a special holy year of grace and pilgrimage in the 
Catholic Church. It typically takes place once every 25 years, 
though the pope can call for extraordinary jubilee years more 
often, such as in the case of the 2016 Year of Mercy or the 
2013 Year of Faith. The 2025 Jubilee Year begins on Dec. 24, 
2024 (Christmas Eve), and concludes on Jan. 6, 2026. 
So, it looks like our new church will be opening during the 
Jubilee Year, what a great blessing for us and our parish!  2025 
also marks the 100th Anniversary of the canonization of St. 

Therese, the "Little Flower,” another significant event in the 
life of our Parish.  
 
Speaking of our new church I would like to share this update 
concerning our project from Dick Clement our Building  
Committee Chair… 
  
"We continue to work on designing our new church with things 
changing almost daily. Late last year we hired Groth Design 
Group as our architect to help us design our new church.  This 
is a different architect that we have worked with to 
date.  Groth has been designing worship spaces for 30 years 
and has designed over 70 Catholic churches.  Their work and 
their team are quite impressive and we are excited to be  
working with them.  Since last November, our Design  
committee has been meeting with the architect to conceptualize 
what our new church will look like.  This is an iterative  
process with the architect first learning how we worship, then 
soliciting ideas from the Design and Building Commit-
tees.  The architect then proposes ideas for the church which 
are reviewed by the committees and feedback is given.  We 
should have new renderings to show the parish in early 
March.  The new concepts utilize our view of Holy Hill and 
incorporate your feedback wherever possible.  I am very  
excited with the direction we are going with the new church 
and continue to be thankful for your generosity and the  
countless volunteer hours that go into making this project  
possible.  Thank you!” 
 
Finally I want to share a brief essay I received from one of our 
First Communion candidates, 8 year old Luke Davies, entitled 
Go to Church… 
 
“Have you talked to God lately? If not you should go to 
church. My opinion is everyone should go to church once a 
week. It’s your special time with God. You can pray. It is a 
time to ask for help and forgiveness. Another reason is to get 
closer to God. You can receive the Eucharist which is Jesus! 
Body and blood. The last reason is to praise God by singing 
and living the Gospel. By going to Mass you will know, 
love,  and serve God. When it is all over you get donuts and 
milk while visiting with friends. These are my reasons for go-
ing to church every Sunday.”     -Luke 
 
Thank you Luke for your insightful essay. It makes a good 
reflection for Lent!  
 
Our Easter Vigil will be held March 30th at 8:00PM in the Ba-
silica. We are privileged to have several  
Baptisms and Confirmations this year. Welcome to St. Mary of 
the Hill Parish! 
 
God bless you all and my prayers are with you for a Blessed 
Holy Week and an Easter filled with joy. 
 
Fr Jude, O.C.D. 
Pastor 
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Eucharistic Adoration 
and Mass 

 

Wednesdays   
Adoration 9am-6pm,  

Benediction & Mass: 6pm 

In the Parish…. Welcome New Parishioners 
 

We would like to welcome our newest 
parishioners: 

David & Deanna Munoz 
Gabriella Munoz 

Sally Colker 
 

Welcome to our parish family! 

St. Dymphna Mental Health Group 
We are a Catholic mental health and spiritual group, for 

people with mental illness who also have problems with          
addictions. Our next meetings are: March 4th & 18th and April 
1st & 15th at the parish center at 1pm.  

     With Deep Sympathy 
 

Our deepest sympathy and prayers are extended 
to the families of:  

 
 

Laddie Frank - Brother of Mary & Virgil Ferry 
Christoper Piotrowski - Son of Carol Piotrowski, Brother of 

Carol, Jeff, & Debbie Piotrowski  
Peter Somers - Brother of Nancy & Bill Preston  

Clare Biedenbender - Parishioner 
Alice Saputo - Parishioner 

Irene Blau - Mother of Jim & Laurie Blau 
 

May their souls and the souls of all the faithful departed, 
through the mercy of God, rest in peace. 

2023 Catholic Stewardship Appeal Report  
 

I. Total Received January 9…..……....$30,945.70 
II. Parish Goal..…………….………….$30,300.00  

Upcoming Youth Group Events! 
 
March:  
Wisconsin Catholic Youth Rally: March 16th 
Living Stations of the Cross: March 24th 
 

April: Bowling!! Date TBD 
 
Open to all youth, grades 6-12.  
 
Email the Youth Minister, Grace Marie,  
at ym@stmaryhh.org for more information. 

            Join Our Choir!! 
 

The Adult Choir is always seeking more voices &  
instruments. All are welcome!  We will be singing on Palm 

Sunday (3/24) at the 9:30am Mass with a  
rehearsal at 6:30pm on Monday March 18th. The 
choir will sing again on Sunday, April 21st, at 
9:30am—with a rehearsal the week before to be 
determined. 
 

Any questions, please contact Val at 
choirs@stmaryhh.org or 262-628-3606 ext. 8. 

If your college student is away at school studying 
hard, we at St. Mary of the Hill would like to send 
them a College Care Package with love from their 
home parish! Please sign up in the entryway (or 
contact Emily our Adult Minister at 
adult@stmaryhh.org) with your name and contact 
information. We will reach out to you for your  
student’s name and address.  

Save The Date!  Holy Week Schedule  
 

• Holy Thursday, March 28th  
 

Mass of Our Lord’s Supper, Basilica of Holy Hill (level 3): 
7:30pm 
 

• † Good Friday, March 29th  
 

Outdoor Stations of the Cross (weather permitting) at Holy Hill 
with Archbishop Listecki: 8:30am 
Outdoor Spanish Stations of the Cross: 11am 
Indoor Stations: St. Therese Chapel (level 2): 12:30pm,  
Celebration of our Lord’s Passion, Main Church (level 3): 2pm 
 

• Holy Saturday, March 30th 
 

No 4pm Mass in Parish Center  
 

Easter Vigil Mass, Basilica of Holy Hill (level 3): 8pm 
  

• Easter Sunday, April 9th  
 

Easter Masses in the Parish Center: 7am &  9:30am.  
Easter Masses at Holy Hill Basilica: 8am, 10am, & 12pm 
 
No 6am Masses at Holy Hill Thurs.-Sat. of Holy Week 
All information is subject to change.  

mailto:choirs@stmaryhh.org
mailto:adult@stmaryhh.org
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In the Community... 

My name is Rodney Tillman. My wife, Sue and I have been    
members of St. Mary of the Hill Parish since 2000. I completed the 
RCIA program and was confirmed into the Catholic faith in 2012. 
Since my retirement from Piggly Wiggly in Hartford as an assistant 
manager in 2020, I have been spending time with our grandkids 
and visiting out-of-state family members.  I have volunteered for 
the Holy Hill Arts and Craft fair as well as the St. Mary Antique 
and Flea Market. I would be honored to be a member of the Pasto-
ral Council.  

Thank you, Rodney 

My name is Patrick Madden. I have been a member of St. Mary 
of the Hill for about 12 years. I received my first communion here 
as a child, and later went through RCIA and was confirmed. I     
married my high school sweetheart, Jacqui, in 2014 at Holy Hill. 
We have three children and live in Erin. I recently became one of 
the Knights of Columbus up at Holy Hill and have been feeling 
the call to serve on the parish council. I would be honored to do 
this for our parish community.  
 
Sincerely, Patrick 

A huge thank you for your generosity! 
 

Thank you to all who donated to the Winter Drive for Karl’s 
Place and the Holy Hill Hispanic Community.  You generosity is 
overwhelming! May God reward you! 
 
Pictured is Fr. Celedonio with your many contributions for those 
in need in the Hispanic community. 

All Saints Meal Program Update  
 

The All Saints Meal Program is currently serving 100 people! 
We still cannot provide the food but they definitely need  
volunteers to help serve. We would like to have 5-6 volunteers 
go to All Saint’s on March 28 & April 25 by 3:15pm to prep and 
serve meals for about 3 hours. If you could serve that day, please 
sign up in the entryway or contact Nancy & Bill Preston at 
wnpreston@gmail.com or call 262-673-7723 to volunteer. We 
will try to carpool as much as possible. Thank you.  

Human Concerns 
 
In the mid 1960’s California’s branch of Planned Parenthood  
outlined its future goals. The main goal was to legalize abortion, 
however it believed that achieving this would the struggle of a 
few decades. Yet in 1973 abortion was legalized. The culture of 
death rejoiced. 
 
Along with abortion, euthanasia became seen as a right for people 
to choose. It allowed terminally ill people to end their lives “on 
their terms.” This has been expanded in Canada now allowing 
ending the lives of the mentally ill as well  This is after Canadian 
Parliament ruled that death does not need to be “reasonably  
foreseeable” to qualify for assisted suicide.   
 
Based on the Canadian law, nearly anyone with disabilities or a 
chronic medical condition qualifies for euthanasia.  Now the 
homeless, poor, and disabled are seeking assisted suicide.   
Currently one quarter of Canadian citizens believe that the poor 
and homeless be allowed this choice.   
 
An odd group of allies are against this proposal.  The United  
Nations, NPR and the Catholic Right to Life groups are together 
on condemning this. How long will this alliance stand before this 
idea takes root throughout the world? In Canada ending the lives 
of the mentally ill is on hold because there aren’t enough doctors 
willing to participate, just like in the early days of abortion.  Padre 
Pio, facing evil, would proclaim: “Bring me my weapon,” and 
pull out his rosary.  Perhaps we can pull out our weapon this Lent 
and confront evil.     

Bike Blessing 
 
St. Mary of the Hill Parish will sponsor a Spring Bike Blessing 
for all motorcycles on Saturday, May 11 at 11 am in the parish  
parking lot. The plan is to host this event every year with this year 
being our first. Father Jude will be blessing all bikes in our parish 
parking lot. There will also be a Brat Fry with proceeds going to 
the building of our New Church. 
 
Volunteers are needed to help make this event a success. If you 
can volunteer, donate or provide ideas please contact Mary  
Grosel, communication coordinator at 262-227-8409 or email 
communication@stmaryhh.org. 
 

This will be fun for all! 

Meet Our Parish Council Nominees 

mailto:communication@stmaryhh.org


 

  

 

 

 

Family Faith Corner 
 
 Lking Back 
Popcorn & a Movie—Our January sledding event was switched over to popcorn and a movie due to the frigid temperatures.  We 
showed The Prince of Egypt.  If you haven’t seen it, it would be a great movie to watch during Lent with your family. 
 
February Family Focus—Our February Activity was making Valentine cards for our homebound parishioners.  Many of those who 
have received cards in the past contact us and tell us how much it meant to them that we remember them.  You are doing a Corporal 
Work of Mercy by physically sending cards to the homebound and a Spiritual Work of Mercy by praying for the homebound person.  
 
RCIA & Adult Confirmation —This upcoming Easter Vigil we have 2 adults who are preparing for full Communion into the  
Catholic Faith. They are Chrystal Carney and Alexandra Neish. These are our “candidates.” We are excited to also have 3  
children preparing to enter into the Catholic Church: Grayson Carney, Jack Carney and Myles Perleberg. Since Grayson, Jack, and 
Myles have not been Baptized, they are “catechumens.” All our catechumens and candidates went to the Cathedral of St. John the 
Evangelist on Sunday, February 18th in which they participated in the Rite of Election and Call to Continued Conversion.  In  
addition to those entering the Faith, we have 4 Catholic adults receiving Confirmation this year as well. They are Kyle Carney, Mike 
Gerek,  Andrea Grosser, & Bradley Bonneau.  Please keep all our Candidates for Full Communion, our Catechumens, and our  
Candidates for Adult Confirmation in your prayers as they continue to journey towards the fullness of the Faith. 
 
Lking Ahead 
Lenten Family Activities— Prayer, Fasting & Alms Giving  
Make time to go through Lent as a family, whether it is daily (praying a decade of the Rosary as a family), once a week (attending an 
extra Mass or Adoration) or sometime during Lent (Catholic Youth Rally or Retreat). Working together will help you stick with it.  I 
guarantee by the end of Lent, your family will complain less and even look forward to these activities.  Pray for the strength to begin 
and persevere together.  For more ideas or resources please contact Melinda or Grace Marie in the Faith Formation Office. 
 

Wisconsin Catholic Youth Rally—Calling all 6th-12th Grade Students. Join us on Saturday, March 16th at Carroll University.  It is 
a powerful day retreat for the Youth full of speakers, music, Adoration, Mass and more.  This year’s speakers are Kris Frank and  
Bishop Schuerman with music by the Scally Brothers.  All students in our Family Faith Formation should attend this event.  The cost 
per student is only $20 and includes transportation to and from the event and lunch.  We challenge you, since it is Lent, to do  
something out of your comfort zone to deepen your faith. Try it, you might like it. Sign up by March 3rd!   
 
Living Stations of the Cross– Due to the overwhelming response we received last year after our youth portrayed the Living Stations 
of the Cross, we decided to do it again this Palm Sunday! If your youth are interested in participating, please sign up with Grace  
Marie at ym@stmaryhh.org or in the entry way until March 3rd.  There will be 1 or 2 practices during the month of March. Living 
Stations will be held after Mass on Sunday, March 24, 2024, following the 9:30am Mass.  
 
Praying for Our First Communicants—During April we will be placing prayer cards in the front entry way for parishioners to take 
and pray for our 2nd Graders as they make the final preparations to receive Jesus in the Most Blessed Sacrament. 
 
Mark your calendars for these important dates: 
 
March 10, 2024— Confirmation Youth Mass—Family Focus Sunday—Lenten Games 
March 16, 2024—Wisconsin Catholic Youth Rally @ Carroll University: Sign up in the front entry or online at www.stmaryhh.org 
March 24, 2024 —Living Stations of the Cross following 9:30 am Mass  
April 28, 2024—First Communion Retreat 10:45 am 
May 1, 2024—Confirmation 7pm @ St. Gabriel’s  
May 4, 2024 —First Communion 1:30 pm in Basilica 
May 12, 2024 –All Grade Youth Mass  & May Crowning  
May 19, 2024 –Year End Celebration 
June  10-14 -  Camp Luminous!!! 

Prayer  Fasting  Almsgiving 

Attend an extra Mass  Turn off TV  Go through old clothes & toys and donate  

Spend time in Adoration  Stay off Social Media Sign up to serve at All Saints on Thursdays 
or do an extra chore w/out being asked 

Pray a Rosary as a family  
(car rides to sporting activities are a great time to pray 
together) 

Turn off regular TV and turn on 
the Chosen Series or Saint Movie 

Choose a charity to donate your allowance  

Pray the Stations of the Cross as a Family  Have a phone/tablet free night Visit someone who needs company 
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My name is Sarah Robbe and I am 
a junior at HUHS. I work at Faith 
and Giggles and I am involved in 
National Honor Society, H-Club, 
Math Club, and I play on the  
varsity volleyball team. I want to 
receive the Sacrament of Confir-
mation because I was baptized here 
at St. Mary of the Hill and I have 
been a parishioner with my parents 
ever sense. I take my faith  
seriously and have been  
surrounded with it from my family 
and friends all my life. I would 
now like to make my full commitment by the Sacrament of 
Confirmation to continue my journey with God.   

Hello! My name is Kateri Rose 
Urlakis. I am 17 and a junior in 
high school. I am a homeschooler 
through the Greater Milwaukee 
Catholic Home Educators group. 
Outside of my study time, I help 
out on our growing family farm, 
but find time to also enjoy embroi-
dery, knitting, reading, drawing, 
attending daily Mass, hanging out 
with friends, and attending both 
parish and homeschool groups. I 
am part of “Voices of the Holy  
Innocents,” a Pro-Life group for 

Catholic Highschoolers. A few years ago I was honored to 
join a class that was preparing to receive the Sacrament of 
Confirmation on the Rosebud Native American Reservation 
in South Dakota. Although I had preparation before I was 
Confirmed, I chose to join this Confirmation group because 
I not only wish to grow more in my faith but also have the 
chance to discuss Confirmation related topics with a group 
of teens my age. I want to grow more in my journey of faith 
alongside them. 

This is a little bit about Ron 
Suchacki: I did gymnastics all 
my childhood until I got into 
high school because then I 
changed by focus to football. I 
always wanted to play football 
but I didn’t have much time 
because of gymnastics being 
an all year round sport. My 
family has a little cabin up 
north where I can see my  
cousins because they are far 
from here and I don’t see them 

that often. I want to get Confirmed because I want to be 
closer to God and have him be a bigger part in my life. 

My name is Wyatt Stuczynski. I 
want to be Confirmed because I 
want to be closer to God. I know 
that getting Confirmed won’t 
change a whole lot but I feel like it 
will motivate me to make sure I am 
at Mass every Sunday, because I 
do miss a few here and there. Also 
because I’ve been going to this 
class for years so it would be a 
waste not to. Also, imagine how 
cool it would be to say “I’m  
Confirmed.”  

Hi my name is Zachary 
Groszczyk I'm 18 and I go to 
Pewaukee High school. I like to 
do puzzles, build things, robotics, 
mountain biking, and roller  
coasters. The reason I want to be 
confirmed is because I know it's 
the right thing to do and I want to 
be closer to God for a higher 
chance to get to heaven.  

Meet Some of Our 2024 Confirmation Class 

Please support them with your prayers! 
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Pray for Our Catechumens (Pictured Signing the Book of the Elect!)  



 

  

 

Mardi Gras 2024 
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Father Jude is visiting all the classrooms, one by one…. 
 

Lifelong Learning has had a record turn out this year…. 
 

Our Faith Formation year continues as our youth learn 

about Prayer, the Sacraments, the Saints, & more…. 
 

The Frassati Youth Group had a fantastic night sledding 

after Pizza and the Stations of the Cross… 
 

Our First Communion class attended their First  

Reconciliation retreat…. 
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One Busy Sunday! 
 

St. Valentine’s Cards for 
the homebound, Youth 

Choir & 2nd. Grade Youth 
Mass, & Myles receiving 
the Rite of Acceptance for 

the Easter Vigil! 
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1515 Carmel Road, Hubertus, Wisconsin 53033 
Parish Office 262-628-3606 or 262-673-7505   Monastery 262-628-1838  

Office Hours Monday: 8am –Noon; 1:00pm-3:00 pm; Tuesday—Thursday 9am-Noon; 1:00pm—4:00pm 

STAFF 
Fr. Jude Peters OCD, Pastor, ext # 1 
Wendy Newburg, Pastoral Associate, ext # 2 
Mary Whelan, Parish Secretary, ext # 3 
Kathy Schoenherr & Kathy Parker, Visitation 
Ministry, ext # 3 
Grace Marie Westhoff, Youth Minister, ext # 4 
Melinda Diels, Child Minister, ext # 4 
Adult Minister, Emily Scordato ext # 4 
Tony Heppe, Maintenance, ext # 5 
Carla Dal Santo, Bookkeeper, ext # 6 
Mary Grosel, Communication Coord, ext # 7 
Annie Fredrickson, Music Liturgist, ext # 8 
Val Bauer, Music Coordinator, ext#8 
Kenny Gengler, Cemetery Sexton  
 

PARISH TRUSTEES 
Laurie Hilger 
Art Noe 
 

PASTORAL COUNCIL 
Janet Libbey, Chairperson 

WEEKEND MASS SCHEDULE 

Saturday, 4:00pm 
Sunday, 7:00 & 9:30am 
Holy Days, 6:00pm (Except Mary, Mother of 
God Vigil Mass, 4:00pm)  
 

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION 

1. Communal: Seasonal  
2. Individual: Contact Pastor 
3. Shrine: 1/2 hour before scheduled Mass 
 

BAPTISM 

Celebrated 6 times a year on designated 
weekends, 2 months notice needed 
 

SACRAMENT OF MARRIAGE 

Notification at least 1 year in advance. 
At least one member of the bridal couple or 
their parent must be a parishioner for 1 year. 
Contact Pastor or Pastoral Associate 
 

FIRST EUCHARIST 

Family based program; typically celebrated the 
first Saturday in May. 
 

 
 

WEB SITE: www.stmaryhh.org 
 

MINISTRY TO THE SICK 

For those needing pastoral visitation, Eucharist 
or Anointing, contact the Pastor or Parish Office 
 
 

FUNERAL ARRANGEMENTS 

Contact the Pastor or Pastoral Associate 
 
 

NEW MEMBERS 

St. Mary of the Hill welcomes new members; 
please call Parish Office 

 
 

E-MAIL ADDRESS  

Pastor: pastor@stmaryhh.org   
Parish: secretary@stmaryhh.org  
Pastoral Associate: pastorala@stmaryhh.org 
Youth Minister: ym@stmaryhh.org 
Child Minister: child@stmaryhh.org 
Adult Minister: adult@stmaryhh.org 
Communication Coord: communication@stmaryhh.org 

Bookkeeper: bkkeeper@stmaryhh.org 
Visitation Ministry: visit@stmaryhh.org 
Music Liturgist: music@stmaryhh.org 
Music Coordinator: choirs@stmaryhh.org 
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ST. MARY OF THE HILL PARISH 
MISSION & VISION STATEMENTS 

 

Mission Statement 
St. Mary of the Hill parish family serves God 
and others by proclaiming the Gospel of Jesus 
Christ through message, music, and ministry 
in cooperation with the Discalced Carmelites 
of Holy Hill. 
 

Vision Statement 
Living out our baptismal call by reaching out 
to the needy, welcoming differences without  
judgement, involving the enthusiasm of youth 
and the wisdom of age, and praying together. 


